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The meeting waa galled to order at 10.05 •• m.

AGENDA ITEM 1451 RBPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION ON THB WORK OF ITS
FORTY-FIRST SESSION (QQntinued) (A/44/10. A/44/475, A/44/409-S/20743 and Corr.l
and 2)

AGENDA ITBM 1421 DRAFT CODB OF CRIMES AGAINST THE PEACB AND SECURITY OF MANKIND
(cQotinued) (A/44/465, A/44/73-S/20381, A/44/75-S/20388, A/44/77-R/20389,
A/44/123-S/20460)

1. Mrs. MULINQNA-MA;OYU (Uganda), commenting first un chapter IV of the roport of
the International Law Commission (A/44/10), aaid that with regard to the proposed
structure of parts two and three of the draft articles concerning State
responsibility, her delegation was in favour of separate treatment of the legal
consequences of international delicts and international crime.. The concept of
international crimes as committed by States was no longor a nebulou~ one and was
now recogn11ed in international law. The separation of the two parts would make
the distiaction clearer. Her delegation also supported the Special Rapporteur's
proposal to move the procedural rules concerning implementation to part two and
limit part three to the rules on ~he settlement of disputes (A/44/10, para. 248).

2. Referring to article 6 of part two, she said her delegation agreed that
cessation had inherent properties of its own which distinquished it from rttparaUon
(A/44/l0, para. 259). Cessation in the sen.e of the ceasing of a wrongful act
either temporarily or finally could not be construed as being the same as
reparation, which was the act of making amends for a wrong done. While hor
delegation was of the view that cessation belonged to "primary" rules, it also 'elt
that determininq remedies was more important than distinguishing the basis for them.

3. Concerning article 7, althouqh it reali.ed that restitution might not be
physically or politically feasible in certain circumstances, her dele~ation agreed
with the Special Rapporteur that restitution in kind came foremost before any other
form of reparation (A/44/l0, para. 277). The .rticle did not indicate whether
restitution should be the mere re-establishment of the status gUQ Iota or whether
it meant the re-establishment (or, perhaps more appropriately, "establishment") of
the situation which would hove existed if the wrongful act had not been committed
(para. 280). The latter would be fairer but might prove more difficult ~o

dotermine than the former. Restoration of the status guo ante, togelher wit.h some
addition•.1 pecuniary compensation to cover developments which might have occurred,
could thus bo more practical.

4. the provision contained in paragraph 1 (c) and further elaborated in
paragraph 2 af article 7 aeemed, as currently. formulated, to favour the State which
had committed the wrnn~tul act. The mere fact that restitution in kind - the
fairest kind of reparation - might be "excessively onerous" for the wl'ongdC'er State
would automatically deny the injured State that remedy. Perhaps an option could be
created for the injured State to ~~cept some other remedy. Her delegation had no
objection to para9~nph 3 of article 7, but regarding paragraph 4 it was ~f the view
that the injured State should claim only reparation by equivalent - unless that
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(Mrs. Mulindwa-Matgyu. Uganda)

proved to be physically or politically unfeasible or unfairly insufficient ~o cover
the damage suffered, as it could be with the mere re-establishment of the statuI
guo antg, in which case pecuniary compensation might be claimed.

5. With regard to chapter V of the Commission"s report, concerning international
liability for injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by
international law, her delegation wished to reiterate its support for the inclusion
of that topic in the Commissiun"s agenda, particularly in view of pre8ent-aay
globul eAvironmental concerns. It agreed with the Chairman of the Commission that
the subject must be approached with the utmost seriousness and care, on the basis
of a comprehensive analysis of all its aspects and ramifications. Mankind must be
aware of its global responsibility for protecting the environment against the
effects of acid rain, nuclear fall-out, global warming, flooding, and the rise in
sea levels. At the same time, it had to be recognized that the level of countries'
economic and technological development determined their contribution to the
deqradation of the environment, as well as to the removal of harmful effects. In
addition to those considerations, the Jraft articles, in encompassing liability in
respact of activities causing harm to the "global cOJMIons" (para. 342), should
furthermore be extended to cover States' activities on the high seas and in outer
s~ace. Article 1, as currently formulated, did not cover activities in such areas,
as they were not within the territory, jurisdiction or control of any State.
Similarly, in article 2, on the use of terms, referen~e was made to affected
States, yet in fact DO one State might be an evident victim.

6. Her delegation was gratified to note that some changes had been made in
articles 1 to 10, especially regarding the balance between the concepta of harm and
risk, and it remained convinced of the need to compensate innocent victims whether
or not the acts were wrongful or risky in the first place. Regarding the new
artic],es on not1fic:ation, information and warning by the affected State
(chap. Ill), the idea behind exchange of information was a good one, but the
articles seemed to make a large number of assumptions as to the capability of a
State to collect such information and to carry out the necessary review. The
six-month period for reply to notification proposed in article 13 would be too
long, especially in a case where the notifying State was already being affected.
Her delegation supported the proposal for a general framework convention allowing
for the elaboratlon of more specific agreements, without precluding the application
of the framework convention in the absence of specific agreements regarding
particular incidents.

7. Concerning the law of the non-navigatiolial uses of international watercourses
(A/44/10, chap. VII), her delegation would confine its remarks to draft articles 22
and 23. Firstly, she wished to draw attention to an apparent typographical error
in the English version of paragraph 2 (a) of article 22, which should presumably
read "assist in the prevention or mitigation of the problems referred to in
paragraph 1". In paragraph 1 of article 22, the phrase "on an equitable basis",
although explained by the Special Rapporteur (A/44/10, para. 638), might be
unclear. Her delegation would therefore propose a defi~ition that could perhaps be
incorporated in the article on the use of terms.

I • ••
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8. Paragraph 3 of article 22 4i4 not necdssarily cover the same activities as
might be covere4 un4er article 8. In that paragraph, reference was made to
activities under the jurisdiction of watercourse States, whereas article 8 referred
to utilization of w~tercourses. Her delegation supported the inclusion of the word
"practical ll before "measures" in paragraph 3. The phrase "and other adverse
effects", envisaging that the articles would be embudied in a framework agroement,
was not too general, and her delegation tended to agree with the Special Rapporteur
that drawing up an exhaustive list would be inappropriate in a framework agreement.

0, Her delegation supported the general thrust of article 23, but felt that
paragraph 2 would be further clarified if it could be indicated that it applied
principally to danger. and situations that resulted from human activities, as
envisaged by the Sgecial Rapporteur (A/44/10, para. 644). On the proposal to
include a provision requiring States to accept disaster relief, mere encouragement
to accept, rather than the creation of an obligation to do so, would suffice. Her
delegation opposed the proposal to envisage a degree of liability in cases of
natural disasters. On the other hand, it should be made clear that States that
were not parties were not bound by the provisions. In conclusion, she wished to
re-emphasize her delegation1s support for a framework agreement, and to express the'
hope that the Commission would bft able to complete the first reading of the draft
articles at its next session.

10. Hr. MAHNI~ (Yugoslavia) said that his country had always attached exceptional
importance to the work of the International Law Commission, which had made a
significant contribution to the codification and progressive development of
international law over the decades. An important contribution to that process was
also continuing to be made by the non-aligned countries, which at a ministerial
meeting at The Hague in June 1989 had taken the initiative to call on the General
Assembly to declare the 1990s as a decade of international law (see document
A/44/l91), That initiative had been strongly supported in the Declaration of the
Ninth Conference of Heads of State or Gover~lent of Non-Aligned Countries, held in
Belgrade in September 1980. His delegation believed that the change in the climate
of international relations and the proposed declaration of a decade of
international law provided the opportunity for a systematic review of the situation
in the field of international law, where contemporary developments were increasing
the tasks and responsibilities of the Commission, as well as of the General
Assembly and the Sixth Committee.

11. His delegation welcomed the positive results of the Commission's work at its
forty-first session, and in particular the completion of the second reading of the
draft articles on the status of the diplomatic courier and the diplomatic bag not
accompanied by diplomatic courier. The Commission deserved much credit for its
efforts to establish comprehensive rules on that topic, His country had actively
participated in those efforts, and was pleased to note that some of its written
comments submitted aftel· the completion of the first reading - for example, with
regard to draft article 33 - had been taken into account. However, it regretted
that the Commission had not acted on its comments regarding article 28 of the
previous draft. In th~t reqard, it had felt that the solution adopted in the 1963
Vienna C~nvention on Consular Relations (art. 35, para. 3) could also be applied in

I •• ,
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respect of the diplomatic bag. His delegation supported tha idea of the adoption
of an appropriate instrument on the status of the diplomatic courier and the
diplomatic bag not accompani~d by diplomatic courier. As to the Commission's
recommendation on convening a special diplomatic conference to adopt the articlos
in the form of a convention, Yugoslavia hed an open mind, but felt that it would be
useful. to postpone a final decision on that matter in order to leave Governments
sufficient time to study the articles.

12. On the topic of the draft Code of Crimes against the Peace and Security of
Mankind, in principle his delegation welcom~d the fact that articles 13, 14 and 15,
as provi~ionally adopted by the Commission, were based on a number of General
Assembly resolutions and declarations. However, since they were drafted in general
terms, they would not meet the needs of a legal text designed to establish the
criminal responsibility of individuals. Yugoslavia had noted that thq COlnmission
intended subsequently to draw up an appropriate general provision on thd
attribution of responsibility to individuals. Where the definition of war crimes
was concerned, his delegation believed that the concept of gravity should be
introduced. Only serious vio14tions of the rules of war should be included in the
draft Code, in keeping with the definition of crimes against the peace and security
of mankind adopted by the Commission. The expression "the rules of international
law applicable in armed conflicts" was more appropriate than the expression "the
law or customs of war", since the fornler expression covered all types of armed
conflicts to the extent that international law was applicable to them. Yugoslavia
endorsed the Special Rapporteur's approach of treating crimes against humanity
separ~tely from war crimes. It welcomed the inclusion of genocide, apartheid and
slavery among the crimes against humanity. Where the extension of slavery to cover
"other forms of bondage" was concerned, Yugoslavia shared the general opinion
expressed in the Commission that that term needed to be clarified, as did the term
"fClrced 'a)-~ur". The Special Rapporteur's proposal to include ecological crimes
and international traffic in narcotic drugs in the category of crimes against
humanity' should be given serious consideration. Yugoslavia wished to commend the
Commission for its work on the topic, and trusted that it would accelerate the pace
of its proceedings.

13. It was regrettable that the Commission's work on the topic of State
responsibility was not proceeding rapidly enough. Yugoslavia hoped that at :ts
next session the Commission would be able to achieve more tangible results on that
topic. With regard to international liability for injurious consequences arising
out of acts not prohibited by international law, Yugoslavia was pleased to note
that the idea of including the concept of "harm" in the scope of the topic had been
accepted in principle, and that the concepts of "harm" and "risk" now played an
equally important role in revised article 1. It also noted that significant
progress had been made in the second reading of the draft on the jurisdictional
immunities of States and their property, and hoped that consideration of that draft
could be completed in 1990.

14. As to the Commission's programme of work, Yugoslavia supported the
Commlssion's intention to complete the second or first reading of the draft
articles on almost all topics on its current agenda during the current term of
office of ita members.

I • ••

Digitized by Dag Hammarskjöld Library



A/C.6/44/SR.37
BIl1111h
Page 6

15. Mr. qUNlY (Turkey) laid that chapter VI of the International Law Commission's
rop~rt (A/44/10), ooncerning jurildictional i~~unitieD of States and their
property, showed that the Commislioll was still divided on dootrinal issues.
Arriving at a conlensus as to what kind of activities of the State should enjoy
'urisdictional immunity, and what kind of aotivities should not was the onlt
pragmatic way for the Commislion to prepare the draft articles in a thorough mannel'
without rushing to complete its work. The observations made in the Siath Committee
would be helpful in finding an appropriate and qenerally acoeptable solution. It
should not be forgotten, above all, that tt~ law relating to jurisdictional
immunities of States was still in the process of rapid evolution.

16. One of the ideas whioh emerged from State practice was that the State was
absolutely eaempt from foreigQ jurisdiction ~n virtually all cases, unless it had
eapressly agreed otherwise. In internal law and jUdicial practice, the principle
of absolute immunity had given way to that of restrictive immunity. Thft Commission
should codify the law in that area, taking account of the eaceptions established by
State practice and those necessitated by the conduct of international ~'elationl.

Inltead of setting uniform and rigid rules, the draft articles should be limited to
providing guidelines and should contain a review clause indioating that the teat
could be modified or supplemented after a reasonable period of time.

17. Turning to chapter VII of the report, he said that his delegation, like some
others, still believed that it would be premature to draw up rules concerning the
non-navigational uses of international watercourses until the law relating to
international watercourses had been further develoged. Since the international
instruments and national laws in that area were very fragnlentary and their impact
uncertain, rules could be drafted only to cover some harmful uses and effects of
water use, such as pollution. Nevertheless ohapter VII, which reproduoed
articles 22 and 23 as proposed by the Speoial Rapporteur, refleoted th~ main lines
of thought eapressed during the Commission'a discussion of the topic. Article 22
was concerned with the continuing nature of water-related phenomena, and article 23
with water-related dangers and emergency situations.

18. His delegation felt that caution was needed in considering treaties and ~ase

material as precede~ts. The bilateral treaties cited could not in themselves serve
as the basis for customary norms, and merely illustrated the developing principles
of international law. A great deal of circumspection was needed, therefore, in
drawing conclusions about their role in the shaping o~ customary international law.

19. There was no apparent opposition among States to the idea that one State
should be required under international law not to undertake activities which would
cause floods and other similar damage or harmful effects in tne territory of
another State. Floods were covered in articles 22 and 23 beoause, while it was
true that they created emergency situations, they could not be prevented or
mitigated eacept through long-term efforts, which would require active co-operat.ion
between watercourse States. Such co-operation should be viewed not as the source
of States' rights and duties, but in the conteat of States' duties founded on
good-neighbourly relations, since the duty of co-operation was intrinsically
limited. Nbenever international law set forth an obligation to take specific
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measures, the duty to co-operate should be inter~ret.d not aa being ~ absolute
cn., but a. one conditioned by it. r.a.onablenes••

20. On the question of liability, the Special Rapporteur appeared to eliminate any
liability based on harm or damage, and to establi.h liability ••clu.ively for
risk. Yet risk could be the basic component of the draft only ln re.pect of
matterl such as prevention. CompensatioD was not Dormally provided for aD incident
that had Dot yet. nccurl·~d. WithiD its terms of refel'eDce to purftue the i4ea of a
framework a9reemeDt, the Commission should cODfine it.elf to .stablishiDg a very
geDeral rule aDd guideliDel, rather thaD aD obligation in re~p.ct of liability.
Implicit reference could then be made to the rule8 applied iD the draft OD
~nternatlanal liability for ID'urious consequences arisiaq out of acts not
prohibited by international law.

21. Lastly, on the .ub'ect of methodl of work, the CommissioD ahould focu. ln
particular on topics on whlch it could achieve the mOlt progrela by the eDd of its
current term of office. It migbt allo wi.h to decide not to conslde~ all the items
iDcluded in its progl:'amme of work at the two forthcoming lelSiol1s, 10 as to be able
to proceed rapidly on topiCI OD which there wal already a sufficieDt me&sure of
aq~eemeDt amoDg States.

22. Mt. MICKIIWICZ (Poland) laid that, during the geDeral debate in the Ooneral
Assembly, the Minister for rorel~D Affalra of Poland had suggested that the
Assembly shou16 mftke muoh greater use of legal e.portise, taking more advantage of
the Commission. As to the choice of lub'ectl, the Minilter for Foreign Affair. had
luggested that the Commislion Ihould not avoid ma'or legal illuel, that more
imagination would enhance the procesl of law-making, aDd that the Commission should
respond to the global challengel confrontin9 the international community.

23. Poland was pleased to note that the Commission had established a \#or\lng group
to cOllsider ita long-·term pro~ramme of work. The identification of pOlsi~le future
subjects for the progressive development and codification of international law
should be a joint task to be carried out by the Commission and tbe Si.th
Committee. Poland shared the view e.,re.sed by the representative of the Unit,d
Kingdom at th~ Committee's 33rd meeting that the cbange from the old, clalsic·,
subjects of international law to the new areas of international concern affected
both the Commission's role and the Committee's role in relation to the Commission's
work. Tbe representative of the United Kingdom bad rightly defined some factors
that should be taken into account in cODsidering what future topics should be put
on the Commission's agenda. Thol. factors included I a broad measure of agreement
al to underlying policlel and ob'ectivel' the amount of timo that ~ny consideration
of a topic wal likely to take, whether a topic held out a realon~le prospect of a
generally acceptable outcome being achieved, and whetber a topic was one for which
there wa. lome genuine practical Deed on the part of the international community.
Tbe last factor was the mOlt important one.

24. Poland noted with latislactioD tbat the Commission had completed it·~ work on
the topic of tbe status of the diplomatic courier and the diplomatic baq nut
accompanied by diplomatic ccurier. It hoped that, with the necessaxy degree of
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f1e.ibl1lty, the Commislion would now concentrate on the topics of State
responsibility and international liability for injurious consequences orising out
of acts not prohibited by international law. It welcomed the Commission's
Intention to accord a8 much time al possible to the Drafting Committee durinq the
remainder of the Commission members' current term of office.

25. Poland hoped that in 1990 the Commission would be able to give the topic of
State responsibility suitable priority. It had no objection to the Special
Rapporteur's proposal to deal separately with the legal consequences of "delicts"
and the legal consequences of "crimes", provided that the issue W8S sottled
definitively at a later stage. With regard to draft article 6, OD cessation of ~

wrongful act of a continuing character, it was clear that that consequence of State
responsibility differed from other cODsequences, such as restitution and
reparation. To some e.tent, the rule on cessation should be similar to the rulo on
the restoration of possession (not ownership) in civil law. A rule on eossation
was dosirable not only in the interest of the injured Stato, bu~ also ir. the
intereat of the internationul community al a whole. Poland endo~led atticle 7 in
qeneral, but had some duubts about the concept of restitution as reflected in the
draft. If ft narrow concept of restitution was chosen, an e.ception based on "a
burden out of proportion with the injury causod by tho wrongful act" did not seem
adequate.

26. Turning to chapter V of tho Commission'o report (A/44/l0), he said that there
was obviously a close link between th& subject of the draft articles and protection
of the environment. ~here was a growing international recognition of the need to
proserve the "qlobal commons", which could not be don8 by individual States alone.
He was grateful to the Special Rapporteur for having raised two ilsues related to
the scope of the draft articles, nBmely, the question of liability in respect of
activities involving extended harm to many States, and liability in respect of
activities causing harm in areas beyond the national jurisdiction of any State.

27. The second issue was of particular interest to his delegation, which had
consistently been in favour of inclUding it within the scope of the draft
articles. However complicated those issues mi~ht be, they could not be avoided,
because the environment was indivisible _nd its accelerating deterioration posed a
threat to the international community as a whol~.

28. While generally agreoing with the thrust of the articles proposed in the
report, he believed that some of them required drafting changes. The new
formulation of article 1, in which tho two concepts cf "harm" and "risk" played an
equally important role, was welcome, aft was the fact that the scope of the article
was no longer limited to activities involving risk. He was not certain that the
distinction between the terms "activities" and "acts" was clear, but even so, he
wondered whether it was advisable to disregard harm .,-,esulting frOIn "acts".

29. His delegation, while reserving its final position on article 4 until a later
stage, felt :hat ~t waB not entirely satisfactory and requir~d additional
reflection 8S to the advisability of subordinating the application of the articles

I • ••

Digitized by Dag Hammarskjöld Library



A/C.6/44/SR.37
English
Page 9

to other international agreements. The topic warranted a more flexibl~ approach,
which might mean deleting the article entirely.

30. Artinle 8 required further work. The second sentence undermined the principle
of the article by leaving preventive measures up to the discretion of the State of
origin. His delogation was in favour of retalning only the first sentence, which
clearly establlshed the obligation to prevent or minimize harm.

31. Turning to article 12, he said that, while its purpose was clear, its wording,
particularly the use of "warning", required further examination. As to article 16,
he shared the view expressed by a melnher of the Commission that the alternatives
submitted were not necessarily mutually exclusive.

32. With regard to chapter 11 of the report, he said that the draft articles
c~eate6 a comprehensive and uniform legal regime which consolidated and harmonized
existing rules and regulated situations not fully covered by the four relevant
Conventions.

33. Article 18, which dealt with the immunity from jurisOiction of tha diplomatic
courier, represented a compromise solution. Although some delegations, including
his own, did not find it entirely satisfactory, it should be regarded as a common
denominator for largely divergent positions. Article 19, relating to exemption
from customs duties, dues and taxes of the diplomatic courier, was quite
satisfactory.

34. The key provision governing the status of the diplomatic bag was article 28,
which clearly established the inviolability of the diplomatic bag, while providing
the option of opening the consular bag or returning it to its place of origin.
Such a formula reconciled the different interests of State5. He hoped that the
draft articles on the topic which had been provisionally adopted by the Commissi)n
would find universal acceptance.

35. M~U]J (Spain) said that the preparation of a code of crimes against the
peace and security of mankind was perhaps the mOGt important task ever entrusted to
the Commission. That task was also extremely complex because international
institutions were not SUfficiently developed, the international community did lot
have an entirely effective collective security system, and there was no
international criminal court to ensuro implementation of the draft Code. Moreover,
the codification of crimes called for a hiqh level of agreement among a majority of
States, and preparation of the draft Code required the Commission to venture into
the sphere of the development of international law. In view of all those
difficulties, Spain wished to ~ommend the Commission for its work.

36. Spain believed that in preparing the draft ~vue the Commission's chief goal
must be to draw up a list of international crimes, which must be generally accepted
and be based on existing international instruments to the extent possible. If, by
way of exception, th& Commission should depart from the principles laid down in
such instruments or in the applicable law, it should provide detailed explanations
for having done so. That did not preclude the possibility of exploring new ground,
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lucb a. cri"l agaiD.t the human enVirODmeDt aDd interDational trafflckiaq iD
narcotic druq.. Bowever, althouqh such new subject-matter could DOW be discussed,
it would perhap. be premature to inclUde it iD the llst of crlmes, unless lt was
included OD a very proviaioDal ba.la, aUbject to ita deletioD from the lilt at a
later .t"e if there w•• no CODlenlua amonq GoverDmentl on ltl iDclullon.

37. Since the topic of the draft Code wal clolely linked to the toplc of State
relpon.ibility aDd alace the draft Code it.elf repre.eated a way of ImplemeDtiDq
the provi.ioDI of articl. 10 of the draft OD Itat. re.poDlibillty, the draft Cod.
Ihould cover only the moat .eriou. off.nce. againat international peace aDd
.ecurity.

38. The Is.u. of the attrlbution of crim•• to ap.ciflc Individual. aDd und.r wbat
clrcum.taDc., crime. could be imputed wo\:\d be of eDormou. practical ImportaDc.
when the Commil.ioD made fiDal commeDtl on the draft. Spaia hoped that the
Commi••ioD would .ake luch CommADtl 100D, aDd that it would cODlider the probl.m iD
,r' lter d.pth thaD it had iD the cal. of article 12, OD a99r.llioa.

30. At a later .taqe the Commillloa .hould coaaider the ~ueltioa of the
eltabli.bmeat of aD iateraational crimiaal court. It mUlt be borae ia miad that
the preparation of a "code of crime." lnvolved the field of crimiaal law.

to. With reqard to draft articlea 13, It aDd 15, al proviaioaally adopt.d by the
Commlllion, Spaln took not. of the fact that in thole artlcle. the Commi'lion had
for the tl.. beiDq confined it.elf to defiDiDq actl conatltutiDq cri..., aDd had
not takeD up the i.aue of the attrlbutlon of Iuch cri... to individuala. It looked
forward to the conlideration by the Commll110n, at a later ata,e, of tha~ matter in
the conte.t of a ,eneral provll10n. Where artlcle 13 wal concerned, .1ace it wa.
difficult to reach objective deai.ioal on the e.i.tence of a threat, the Security
COUDcl1 .hould play a role In determinln, whether ,iv.n acta conatltut~d a qenulne
threat of A99re••ion. r~ article 14, paragraph 1, the '~are bracketl around the
word. "armed" aDd ....rio~ly...hould be remov.d. With reqard to artlcle 15, Spain
had .erlou. re.ervatJona ea to the approprlatene•• of includlnq the e.,re.sloD "aDy
other form of allen domlnation".

tl. The concept of "qravlty" .hould be lncluded In the deflnltlon of a .ar crl....
rurtha~re, for deflnlDq .ar cri... it would be prererabl. to uae the wordiaq
propolsd by the Speclal lapporteur In para,raph (a) of the .ecoad alternatlve
artlcle 13.

42. Nbere c~imel aqaln.t humaDity were concerned, Spaln preferred the aecoad
alternatlve pTopoled by the Speclal lapporteur for article It, paragraph (2),
subject to the deletion of the word••ithln aquare bracket. In the firlt sentonce.
The Special lapporteur's .u9ge.tloa that a formula .uab al "1Ilrtheid aDd oth.r
forml of racial di.crlmiaatlon" .hould be u.ed wa. very interestiaq. OD the oth~r

haDd, Spain had r.aervatloas about the laclu.ion ia articl. It, paraqraph (3), of
the e.,relllon "other forml of boada,e", 1I1nce it waa DOt preciae enouqh.

I •••
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43. Spain endorse~ t.l£8 Bp'proach taken by the Special Rap~v~teur in structuring
part two of the draft articles on ~tate responsibility. A lina1 opinion could not
be expressed in respect of any of the subjects debIt with in part two, partlculatly
the way in which crimes were to be ~ealt with, until part three had been drafted.
Although the concept of an international crime bad positive aspects, it was
potentially dangerous unless appropriate steps were taken to prevent it from being
used AS A politiCAl weapon. Progress in the development of the rules of
international law would not be possible if the Dew institutions that were to be set
up were not accompanied by a system for the peaceful settlement of disputes.

44. With regard to draft article 7 in part two, Spain believed that the basic fQrm
of reparation for a wrongful act should be restitution in kind. However, he wished
to comment on the way in which exceptions were dOAlt with i~ that article.
Firstly, he was puzzled by the possibility that reparation for a wrongful act in
the form of restitution in kind could be regarded as involving a breach of an
obligation arising from a peremptory norm of general international law. Secondly,
the treatment of obstacles to restitution in kind deriving from internal law was
too restrictive. Spain endorsed the principle that obstacles derivinq from the
internal law of a State should not preclude restitution in kindl however, cases in
which restitution involved a manifest breach of an internal rule of a fundamental
nature should be regarded as exceptions to that principle. It was a qu~stion of
pecuniary compensation or reparation by equivalent that was acceptable to both the
injured State and the wrengdoer State as a substitute for restitution in kind. The
replacement of restitution in kind by reparation by equivalent must be by ag~eement

between the two States concerned (whic:h was not made clear in the current text ot
article 7, paragraph 4), provided that such agreement did not result in a breach of
an obligation arising from a peremptory norm of general international law.
However, one might ask whether it was realistic to refpr to breaches of such norms
in the context of offences, or whether such breaches should be referred to in the
context of the legal consequences of crimes.

45. On the quest~on of international liability for injurious consequences aris~.n9

out of acts not prohibited by international law, he said that where the basis of
the regime for such liability was concerned, one might ask whether the principle of
sic utere tuo ut alienum Don 1aeOa8 was an operative and positiv& norm. Under
international law, liability for such injurious consequences was based on
conventions dealing with specific subjects and had no basis whatsoever in customary
law. Since the conventions in question dealt mostly with exceptions, ~ather than
with general rules, great caution was calleO for when it came to extending such
liability to are~s not dealt with by specific instruments. The inclusion of the
concept of "appreciable harm" in draft article 2 therefore represented a step
forward. However, the terms used in the draft were still not' precise enough. For
example, the concepts of "harm" and "risk" were nuanced by the word "appreciable".
At least in the Spanish version, the word "apreciable" seemed somewhat ambiguous.
It would have been more appropriate to use the word "sustapcia:l". It was Dot clear
what was meant by the term "appreciable risk" in article 2 (a), which needed to b6
redrafted. The concept of "activities involving risk" was not clear either. On
the other hand, Spain would welcome the inclusion of the expressions "harm to many
States" and "global commons".

I • ••
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46. Articles 10 to 17 were too detailed, especially as international practice
provided no clear guidelines in that area. It was necessary to formulate a tew
clear principles from which the obligations of States could be derived.

47. Turning to chapter VI of the report, he supported the statement in paragraph 3
of the new version of draft article 2, as submitted by the Special Rapporteur, that
reference should be made primarily to the nature of the contract in determining
whether it was commercial. In the case of contracts concluded for a public
governmental purpose, he felt that the term "written a')reement" should be used
rather than "written contract", so as to avoid confusion with a commercial contract.

48. The current formulation of articla 4 as provisionally adopted by the
Commission was unsatisfactory. The existing conventions on diplomatic missions,
consular posts, special missions and missions to international organizations did
not deal with the question of their jurisdictional immunity because it was
indistinguishable from that of States. Article 4 dealt only with the
jurisdictional immunities of States and did '~ot cover that gap. The question of
diplomatic immunity, however, was altogether different, as it was aimed at
facilitating the exercise of the functions of the diplomat. Accordingly, it was
acceptable for the provisiotls covering diplomatic immunity to be broader than those
relating to the juri8diction~1 immunity of diplomatic missions.

49. With regard to paragraph 2, he felt that the immunities accorded to heads of
State should be extended to heads of Government and Ministers for Fore1gn Affairs.

50. Concerning artiCle 6 as provisionally adopted by the Commission, he thought
that the words in brackets should be deleted or transferred to the prenmble, as was
the general practice in codification conventions.

51. It should be made clear that in cases in which a State invoked immunity in a
proceeding before a court of another State, if a disagreement arose as to the
existence of immunity, the court of the forum State could not take a unilateral
decision. Such conflicts must be resolved in accordance with the provisions on the
settlement of disputes.

52. The current formulation of article 11 b!A as submitted by the Special
Rap~Jrteur did not deal with what it was primarily intended to regulate, namely,
the status of State enterprise~ which entered into commercial contractsl rather, it
dealt only with the immunit,:, of tl.e State to which the enterprise belonged.
Accordingly, a formulation slmilar to the one proposed in paragraph 502 of the
report (A/44/10) should be adopted.

53. With regard to chapter VII of the report, he emphasized the need to focus on
the concept "international watercourses", which would avoid any territorial
implication entailed by the term "watercourse systems". He expressed reservations
concerninq the term "appreciable harm" in article 8 as provisionally adopted by the
Commission.

I • .•
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54. As to article 22, paragraph 1, as submitted by the Special Rapporteur, he
Agreed that the translation of t~e term "hallard" was problematic, and did not think
that the Spanish equivalent should be ".l:.1tiQQjl". He also agreed that the
expression "other adverse effects" was too general.

55. In paragraph 2 (b), the phraso "structural and non-structural" was unclear ~nd

should be replaced, as proposed by the Special Rapporteur, by" ••• joint measures,
whether or nClt involving the construction of works". He also ~hared the view that
paragraph 3 was unnecessary, as the problem was adequately covered by article 8.
If, however, the paragraph was retained, the term "practical" should bd inserted
before the word "measures"l the term "territory" was preferable to "jurisdiction or
contro1"1 and the term "appreciable harm" could be replaced by "substantial harm".

56. As to article 23 as submitted by the Special Rapporteur, he supported the idea
of defining "emergency situations". He also supported the inclusion of the term
"on an equitable basis" in pbragraph 3, as referred to in paragraph 661 of the
report.

57. With regard to the Commi~sion's future programme of work, he felt that greater
priority should he given to the Bubject of State responsibility for wrongful acts,
and that the problems which it had raised should be resolved before the other
topics were considered.

58. ~VOICU (Romania), referring to the jurisdictional immunitiea of States and
their property, said his delegation hoped that in 1990 the Committeo would have the
opportunity to consider a completely revised draft, and that his delegation's
comments would be taken into account during the second reading of the draft
articles on the topic. The importance of providing guidelines in the area of
juriSdictional immunities was highlighted by the growing links between States and
the development of international co-operation involving the direct participation of
States. In order to make the draft articles widely acceptable to the international
community, the Commission's text must be improved, taking into account tho practice
of States which had different political, socio-economic and legal systems and which
were at different stages of development..

59. Howllver, despite the Commission's efforts, the draft articles did not achievo
a balance between the two ceteqories of interests (those of the foreiqn State,
which hoped to enjoy the br~adest possible protection in other States, and those of
the State in whose territol'y the question of immunity arose, which wished to ensure
for itself wide and comprehensive jurisdiction). The draft articles reflected the
evident concern to restrict the principle of jurisdictional immunity, and took into
account the practice of a limited number of States. The aim of draftinq an
international legal instrument in that field was not to favour one legal system
over others, but rather to find generally acceptable solutions based on the
practice of all States.

60. When acting in the capacity of a sovereign State, as a subject of
international law, the State must enjoy jurisdictional immunity, by virtue of the
fundamental principles of sovereignty, equality of rights and non-interference in
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internal affairs - principles on which the very concept of the jurisdictional
immunities of States and their property was based.

61. In the case of draft article. a and 3, his dolevation hOFed that the need to
refine certain concepts for the purposes of the draft 4id not imply that the two
article. could not be merged. Similar provi.ions in other codification conventions
had been combined.

6a. In many of the articles there were .pecific references to the States' right of
oWDership of certain property. In bis delegation's view, a deflnition of that
notion would be of especial importance in the conte.t of a possible convention.

6~. In article 6, bis delegation once again proposed that the word8 between
bl;'ackeU "and the relevant rule. of general international law" should be deleted.
The inclusion of such a referenca would create a pOI.ibility that the principle of
immunity might be called 1n que.tion, under the prete.t that there were applicable
rule. in addition to those in the convention. It val in the interelt. of States
that the principle should be defined as clearly as pos.ible and without recourse to
concepts whose scope was evolving and on whose meaning there was no unanimity of
views.

64. With regard to the title of part Ill, hil delevation would prefer to use the
term "e.ceptions to" rather than "limitations on", Blnce it .eeme4 more in keeping
with the general principle of immunity enUDciated in article 6.

65. In article 11, his de1e9ation suggested the deletion of the wOlds "the State
is considered to have consented to the Qxerci.e of that jurisdiction in a
proceeding arising out of that commercJ,al contract, and accordinvly". That wording
tended to lend support to the exceptioo to immunity based on the presumption of the
consent of a State to a foreign jurisaiction, wbereas the basis for that exception
was to be found iD the actual conclusion of the contract, without presumption of
t~e State's consent.

06. Articles 12, 13 and 10 should be deleted, since they considerably, and •
unjustifiably, extended the scope of application of exc~ptions to the rule of State
immunity. Article 17 should take account of the profit-making ch~r.cter of the
companies and collective bodies in which a State might particlpate, and should
confine the exception regarding immunity to cases in which the company or body
concerned did have profit-making as its aim.

07. In article 18, the term "non-governmenta1" should be deleted, since the word
"commercial" qave a clearer idea of the kind of dtuations envisaged in the
article. In article 19, his delegation would favour using the expression "a
commercial contract" rather than "a civil or commercial matter"l the latter term
could lead to a restrictive interpretation of the principle of immunity.

68. With regard to article 21, it would be better to delete the last part of
paraqraph 1 (a), which read "[Un1es8 the property) ••• has a connection with the

I • ••

Digitized by Dag Hammarskjöld Library



A/C.6/46/SI.3'1
BD9111h
Pav. 16

(Mr. YAigu. MqmapiA)

obiect of the claim, o~ wlth the ageDcy or lDstrumeatallty avalalt whlab th.
proclediDg was di~ected". Bo"eyer, the braclleted ph~aai1 "01' p~operty ID which it
ha. a l89a11y protected IDt.e~••t" should be ~otalDed.

fig. ID the cODte.t of a~tlcle 2a, th. fact that a State r.BOUAc.d ltl immUAlty iD
~e.pect of ce~talD mealur.1 of cODlt~alDt wa. of partlcula~ polltlcal 11981flcaDce,
aDd could glYe rl.e to .e~lou. practlcal cODsequeDc.I. ro~ that ~ealOD, lt would
be app~op~lat. to .all. provl110D fo~ c.~taiD cODdltloD. wDicb .Ult be COMPlied wlth
lD the e••Dt of luch a renUDclation, luch al ~. r.quir.meDt that the ~eDUDclatioD

should be lD wrltteD form, e.,r.s. aDd UDequl~oC3l.

70. Wlth regard to par&qraph 1 of artlcle 26, he 141d that lD
suhparagEaph (d) (11) th. uncoDditloDal opportunlty of eff.ctl89 service of proc.s.
"by aDy ot.he~ meus" wa. taDtllllOUAt to a ~eDUDclat1oD of all procedu~al

requir.meDt.. ID yl.w of the l.,ortaDc. for the CO.,et.Dt body of the State of
prlor Dotlce of luch .t.pI, lt would be approprlate Dot to go beyoDd the procedu~e•
•ot fo~tb lD .ubpa~a9~apb8 (.), (b) aDd (c).

71. TU~D1D9 to the a~tlcl.1 curr.ntly at the draftlD9 .tage, bi. del'9.t.lon wllbed
to point out that, wbl1e it 89~••d witb th••ubltuC. of articl. 11 ~, it
cOD.idered that the t.rm ".89revated State property" was lDad.quat., althougb u••d
lD a number of State.. In other Stat•• , property contlnu.d to belong to the State
altbouvb admlniltered by State lat.rpril•• or ia.titutloal' lucb property W.I DOt
levreg.ted fro. the Stat.. A St.te eat.rprlle or ialtltutloa w•• DOt liable ia
r.lpect of the p~o,.rty lt adalailt.r.d wbea State d.bt., or, the d.btl of oth.r
State aDterprll.1 or laltltutioal, wer. iDvolved. 81. 4elev.tlOD •.,r••••d the
bope tbat, duriDg the .econd re.diD9 of the draft articlel, the ~~il.loD would
take due account of th. situationl to wbl~b it bad draVD attention.

72. 10.aDla bad .erloul doubt. wlth rega~d to artlcle 6~. To iatroduc. the
id.a of optioaal d.claratioas would be to iDtroduc. aD .l.meat of cbaol, ia that
.acb State would be abl. to ••tablllb ••captloDI to lmmunity OD a unilat.ral
balls •. S. wlsbed to atr••• that bl1 d.l.vatloD's conneat. wer. ofa pr.ll.iDary
aature. ID cboo.l89 betwe.a ab.olut. aDd functloDal lmmunity, th•••••atl.1
prlaclple to pre.erve wa. r.spect for tbe immunlty of every State wbeD lt wa.
e.ercls189 'MI imaeriym.

73. Tbe ultl.at. ala of a .ultl1at.ral legal ia.trU88nt oa Stat. ~••poa.lbility
.hould be the .t~elMJt.b.D1DCJ of lat.raatioul law, .,.ao. ad ••curlty. With that
a~ i. view, hl. deleg.tioa f.voured ~ wordlDl of dr.ft .~tlGI. I .1 adopted
.arl1er by the Ca.al••ioD, wblcb defiDed the Nlajur.d St.t.N ... wblcb w•• of
partlcul.r ~~t..c•• Oa ~ otbe~ baDd, bi. deleg.tioD bad"re.ery.tioa.
reg.rdll19 the att..,t. to _Dd part ODe of the draft. It ..,rHd wlth th. "lew of
.~ ..abe~. of the C~l.lloa that the CODC.pt of lnteraatloaal cr~. of State.
could DOt be lupported bJ' ••1.tl89 laurutloaal law, it 4141 DOt f..l that draft
artlcle 11 .a adopted by th. Ca.mls.lon oa flrst readiD; sbould be call.d lDto
qu••tloa.
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14. ID more general terms, his delegation reoommended that the Special Rapportaur
should enlure that parts two and three of the draft werti compatible with the 9ftrt
adopted in 1980. That part had proved very useful. There was a disproportion
between the consequences of an international delict 1n chapter IX and the
con"equfJnce. of aD international crime iD chapt.er tIt. Part two of the draft
should Dot ignore the lIsue of "reprllals" and "retallation". tt was essential to
have a te.t which made armed ~eprisal. illegal. It aeemed from draft article 7
that the Special Rapporteur was more concerned to protect the interests of the
.uthor State than those of the injured State, and it was for that reason that the
article should ~. amended.

75. With regard to chapter V of the Commi.sion's report (A/44/l0), on
internatluual liability for injurious consequences arising out of aots not
prohibited by international law, he said that the question whether the future
instrument would apply to casei of harm caused In the territory of a single State
or in the territory of several Statel was Dot ot great importance. Admittedly, if
the harm affected a number of States, th_re should be appropriate rules to deal
with the situation, but if the activity of a State caused harm to the "global
commons", such a situation would be beyond the scope of application of the draft
articles.

76. hi. delegation was unable to ignore the queltionable theory which evonerated
the industrial States from any liability for traDlboundary harm. It was in favour
of regulationl which would make the transnational companies operating in the
territory of the developing countries directly 11abl~ for transboundary harm
resulting from their a~tivities. Such harm should not be attributed to the
developing countries concerned.

77. Turning to the law of the non-navigational uses of international watercourses,
he welcomed the Commission'" iDtention to con,plete the first reading of the
nomplete set of draft articles by the end of its current term of office in 1991.
ais delegation shared the view that provisions relating to environmental pr~tection

a~d pollution-control should form the subject of a separate document, the draft
un~er consideration being reserved e.clusively for matters pertaining to
int~rnational watercourses.

78. Stressing the great legal and practical value of articles 22 and 23 proposed
by the Special Rapporteur, and the useful contribution they represented to the
International Decade for Natural Disaster Reduction, he said that the cun~ents he
had made on the drafting of certain articl.s at the previous session were still
valid. His delegation suppo~'led the concept underlyinq article 9 as provisionally
adopted by the Commission, which set forth in clear terms the general obligation of
watercourse States to co-operate with one another.

79. So far as article 22 was concerned, its SUbject-matter would appear to be
adequately covered by article 81 a framework agreement designed to serve as a guide
did not need to go into too much detail. If, however, the Commission decided to
maintain article 22, his delegation would recommend the deletion of the words "on
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an equitable basis", moreover, tbe article should be based on the idea of
"appreciable harm", using article IV of the Helsinki Rules as a modol.

80. The term "watercourse s~'stem" should not be used iD any article, as it was
likely to create obstacles to the acceptance of the draft by a large Dumber of
Statos. Furthermore, t~u preseDt structure of the draft should be re-ezamined _ith
a view to devoting a la~ger number of articles to general principles aDd basic
rules. Generally spoaking, the use of abstract concApts, such as that of
appreciable harm to the ecology of a watercourse, should be avoidedl harmful
affects occurred in a specific couDtry, Dot in relation to the ecology in general.

81. In conclusion, he again stressed his delegation'S appreciation of the work
done by the International Law Commission in 1989.

81.. Mr. Tftu (CaDada) said his delegation noted that the International Law
Commission had been able to complete its second reading of the draft articles on
the status of the diplomat.ic courier and the diplomatic bag not accompanied by
diplomatic courier. The topic was an important one, and ways must be found to
reconcile the proposed regime with the Conventions already in force. For that
roason, his delegation thought that it would be useful to give Governments the
opportunity to ezamine the draft articles in the Sizth Committee during a
subsequent sessioD of the General ASS6mbly.

83. His delegation noted with satisfaction that the Commission had given priority
to environmental issues, recogDizing that they had become increasingly pressing in
recent years. While it was important to elaborate in&trumeDts of international law
aimed at harmonizing the relations between individuals or natioDs, it was no lesf;
essential to elaborate rules to regUlate human activities in so far as they
affected the enviromnent. In that respect, ezisting international, instruments were
often inadequate, and his delegation tharefore believed that the Commission should
stress the need to make progress on environmental issues, and more specifically the
question of the law of. the non-navigational uses of international watercourses,
international liabillty for injurious consequeDces arising out of acts not
prohibited by international law and, to some ezteDt, the draft Code of Crimes
against the Peace and Security of Mankind.

84. Turning to the Commission's, long-term programme of work, he said his
delegation felt that it w~uld be opportune to delete from the Commission's agenda a
number of items which were of little interest to Governments, including the topic
of most-favoured-nation clauses. The Commission should focus on a small Dumb~r of
topics which were of genuine and practical interest and were reasonably likely to
lead to satisfactory results. In order to achieve such goals, the Commission must
be able to rely on well-tested procedures and working methods, althouqh it should
not reject innovation. The staggered consideration of different topil:s had
enhanced the Commission's efficiency, particularly .ith regard to the law of the
non-navigational uses of international watercourses and international liability for
injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international law.
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88. an. 'U9g••tion whicb Ibould be taken into account .a. that the Commi••lon
.bould hold two ••••ion. annually, although the total number of ..ek. involved
.bould remain th••ame. Bi. del.gation wa. not making a formal propo.al in that
~el,.~t, but wal me~ely .eeking aD e.ehaDg. of vi.wI ~ega~ding po••ible
modificationl ia the Commi.sioD'. working metbo~s.

81. ID Qonclu.ioD, he .aid it was importaDt to en.Ul· that the work of the United
Ration. in th. {ield of the progreslive development aL . codification of
iDt.rnational law wa. bett.~ known aDd appreciat.d. C. Qada th.r.for••eloomed the
.ff~~t. iD that di~ection by the United Ration. Office at Oeneva. ~s oertain
delevation. bad ,u99.sted, it would be timely to recon.id,~ the linkl between the
Int.~Dational Law Com.i••ioD, tb. Si.th Committee aDd th. Oeneral A••embly, while
bearing in mind the Commis.ion's continui89 ~elpon.ibility in the field of the
progre••iv. d.v.lopment of international law, a function whloh .hould not be
CODflDed to th. codification of law in relatively mino~ and non-oontroversia1
..atte~••

87. Mr. CRANlORD (Au.t~alia) .aid that his delegation had made detailed oomments
in writiDg on the draft article. OD the juri.dictional immunitie. of State. aDd
their prop.~ty, and it. general po.ition on that .ubject wa...11 known. In
gen.ral term., h. wiahed to point ont that aDy t ••t .merging from the Commission,
aDd aDy lubletuent convention on the topic, mu.t be acceptable to all State.. Due
account mu.t be tak.n of the po.ition of Stat.. in whol. court. ca... involving
fo~.i9D State. aDd tb.ir prop.rty mo.t fretu.ntly aro.e. The e•••ntial criteria
..~. tbat of practicality IDd re.pect for the legitimate iDtereat. of host State••

88. P~actlcallty .hould a110 be the predominaDt concern in conside~ing the working
-.thod. of the Commi••ion. Ri. del.gation ..lcomed it. respoDs. to the suggestions
amlDating f~om the Working Group .et up in 1988 by the Si.th Committee. In
pa~ticular, the empha.i. on improving the efficiency of the Draftinq Committee was
a ..lco.. developm.nt. In that re.pect, the~. wa. room for further improvement and
e"'~~Dtation. fo~ e.ample, where the CommislioD had before it a larg8 number of
draft article., it might be useful to cOBsider eltabliahiDg either two drafting
c~ittee., or two 'Ub;roup. withiD aD enlarged drafting committee, in order to
,~.,a~e ,r.limiDa~y v.~sionl of the te.tl.

19. It ••• bl. delegatioD'. vie. that the Commi'lioD could benefit from
compute~i ••d a••i'tlDoe, a. wa. lugge.ted iD paragraph 7.1 of it. report
(Al44/10). Au.tralia .upported mo.t of the suggeation~ made recently in the
C~itte. by the re,~e••ntatlve of the United Kingdom in cODDeotion with the
orgaDi••tioD of the Commi••ion'a work. In partioular, it would be a u.eful
iDDOvatlon to eDtru.t the Commi.sion with the preparation of ahort protocol. or
...na.&Dtl to e.i.ti89 convention. whioh had been ShOWD to be in need of amendmeDt,
or with the talk of ,roviding technioa1 guidaDce to the UDited Ration. in
fonnlatiD9 aD agreed a"ruach to lpecific topicl. Onoe .uch topic might be the
••tabli~nt. of aD int.e~nlational court for drug traffiokerl. the COlllllil.ion '.
contribut.ion could take thlt form of AD optionl paper, whicb would help to en.ure
that tbe .ub.equent debate at the policy level w•• well informed. Another
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possibility would be to involve the Commission in the ~lanninq, and indeed the
implementation, of pr0Cirrammes for the proposed decade of international law.

90. The representative of the Unitea Kinqdom had suggested that the Sixth
Committee should refrain from giving detailed advice on legal issues to the
Commission. While delegations should not indeed seek to do the Commission's work
for it, the distinction between policy and technique in leqa1 ~atters and
international relations was not cloar and self-evident, and the Sixth Committee
undoubtedly had a legitimate role in commenting on draft articles, since the
purpose of those articles was to arrive at an acceptable international text. To
achieve that ond, the Commission was entitled to know the provisional views of
Governments, without, of course, being bound by them. That was particularly the
case with lonq-term pro'ects, such as the ~raft articles on international liability
for in'urious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international law,
in which perceptions of the topj.c, And also the members of the Commission
responsible fOE the topic, miqht change.

91. Mr. D~L POZO (Bolivia), commenting on ~hapter VII of the Commission's report
(A/44/10), said that while his delegation was generally satisfied with draft
article 22 as submitted by the Special Rapporteur, it was concerned at the lack of
clarity of some exgl'essions, specifically "on an equitable basis". It suqgellte4
that, followinq those words, the phrase "in accordance with the provisions of the
present Convention" should be &dded. Similal'ly, it shared the view of some members
ot the Commissioll that the phrase "both structural and non-structural" in
paragraph 2 (b) should be clarified, and that the expression "other adverse
effects" in paraql'aph 3 was too general. Lastly, it was in favour ~f expandinq the
list of water-related hazards in paraqraph 1.

92. With regard to dl'aft article 23 as submitted by the Special Rapporteur, while
supporting ita qeneral thrust, his delegation felt that qreater emphasis should be
placed on prevention, possibly by referring to it in paragraph 1 or dealing with it
in a separate paragl'aph. In connection with paragraph 3, he dl'ew attention to the
comments made by some membel's of the Commission in pal'aql'aph 669 of the roport.
His delegation was in favoul' of encouraging thoae States which possessed certa~n

types of technology to provide assistance to potentially affected States. It ·.lso
attached importance to pal'agraph 4, relating to the preparation and implementation
of contingency plans.

93.~ (United Kingdom), referring to relations between States and
international organizations, said that careful study of the Special Rapporteur's
fourth report had failed to dispel the doubts expl'essed by his delegation in
previous years about the value of the Commissi~n's work on that sub'ect. The
reasons fol' those do\wts wel'e twofold. The fil'st conc81'ned the relationship
between the Commission's work and the extensive network of treaties already in
ezistence in the same field. It would be unacceptable for the status or validity
of those treaties to be called into question 1n aay way. The second point was that
8ach international orqanization had its own individual I'equirements which had to be
decided upon by its member States. New orgaaizations frequently drew upon the
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.xperience of existing ones, adapting precedents to their special needB. The
Commission's aim should be to provide guidelines and recommendations to be used by
States and international organizations as they Baw fit. In view of the many
important subjects on the Commission's programme of work, the topic should not be
g.!ven priority.

94. Mr. THEUAMBO~ (Lao People'S Democratic Republic), speaking on the law of
the non-navigational uses of international watercourses, saia that his delegation,
like many others, found it difficult to understand why, at so advanced a stage of
the Commission's work on that topic, it had not yet proved possible ~o adapt
certain fundamental concepts. The term "international wlltercourse" itself was open
to leveral difforent interpretations. His delegation was concerned that the
expression "international watercourse systeln" still appeared in the draft. art.icles
provisionally adopted by the Commission, even if t.he word "system" was placed in
square brackets. Use of the concept could have major legal implications, such as
that of making all the water reSDurces of watercourse States subject t.o
interna~ional regulation. Moreover, it could constitute an infringement of the
principl~ o~ sovereignty of States over their nat.ural resources. The concept of
"shared natural resource" olso infrlnge6 the sovereignty of watercourse States
having, as their natural frontier, a river whose waters were shared with other
countries on the basis of bilateral agreoments, Generally speaking, his delegation
believed that a legal regime relating to 8n international watercourse could be
established only on the basis of agreements concluded between watercourse States in
the light of their respective histories and other intrinsic features. The
Commission should therefore aim at producing a framework agreement containing
generally acceptable rules to serve as a model for watercourse States in conclUding
specific agreements.

95. His delegation was broadly in agreome~t with draft artiCles 22 and 23 which
the Commission had decided to refer to the Drafting COlnmlttee. However, it
endorsed the view that the concept of co-operation "on an equitable basis"
(art. 22, para. 1) appeared unrealistic. In paragraph 2 of article 22, his
delegation was in favour of maintaining the word "nQtammen,t" in the French version,
the list of steps to be taken by watercourse States in fulfilment of their
obligations under paragraph 1 being non-exhaustive.

96. Mr. PARSHIKQ~ (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics), also speaking on the law
of the non-navigational uses of international watercourses, stressed the importance
Which his Government attached to the Commission's work on the topic. Referring
more specifically to article 22 proposed by the Special Rapporteur, he said that
while co-operation among Slales was essential to the prevention or mitigation of
all water-related hazards, harmful conditions and other adverse effects, the nature
and scale of co-operation could vary depending on the nature of the particular
phenomenon concerned. In his delegation's view. a distinction should be drawn
between the planned, long-term co-operation required, for example, in the case of
erosion or desertification, and the immediate co-operation called for in the event
of sudden, dramatic emerqencies, such 8S floo~s. Moreover, account should be taken
not only of characteristics common to all watercourses, but also of those specific
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to each watercourse. In that connection, the suggestion of one member of the
Commission that the phrase "as the circumstances of the particular international
watercourse system warrant" should be added to paragraph 1 seemed well-founded.

97. As to paragraph 2 (b) of the same article, he associated himself with those
members of the Commission and previous speakers in the Committee who had requested
clarification as to the meaning of the words "structural and non-structural". In
paragraph 3, it would be appropriate to refer to measures taken individually or
jointly by watercourse States, and to replace the words "under their jurisdictional
control" with "in their territory". He fully agreed with the remarks made on that
score by the Spanish representative. The reference to the United Nations
Convention on the Law of the Sea made by the Special Rapporteur in his comments on
the paragraph was hardly relevant. The drafting of article 22 as a whole needed to
be tightened up and improved, and its structure made more logical and elegant.

98. His delegation had no objections of principle to the substance of article 23
but, there again, felt the need for greater clarity. The second sentence of
paragraph 1, explaining the expression "water-related danger or emergency
situation", read like a commentary rather than the actual text of a legal norm, and
the use of words such as "primarily" or "principally" in the paragraph and in the
commentary to paragraph 2 was undesirable in the context. Lastly, he wondered
whether the term "international watercourses" itself might not be" replaced by
another term such as "plurinational watercourses", to be appropriately defined in
article 1, in order to avoid confusion with the narrower concept of "international
rivers" or rivers crossing the territories of several States and open to the
commercial shipping of all States.

99. Ms. KEHRER (Austria), referring to relations between States and international
organizations, stressed the interest which Austria, as a host country of the United
Nations and other major international organizations, had consistently taken on that
topic. In her delegation's view, the need for the provisions contained in part 11
of the draft was open to question. So far as article 6 was concerned,
harmonization with the provisions of the Convention on the Law of Treaties between
States and International Organizations or between International Organizations had
to be constantly borne in mind. With regard to article 7, her delegation took the
view that the principle "ne impediatur Qfficia" did not necessarily imply that
international organizations had, in every case, to be granted complete immunity
frQm legal process. Taking into aCCQunt the practice follQwed by host cQuntries
with regard to that aspect of their relations with international organizations, her
delegation considered that further consideration of possible exceptions to immunity
was necessary, particularly in respect Qf actiQns against an internatiQnal
organization brought by a third party for damages resulting from an accident caused
by a motor vehicle belonging tQ or operated on behalf of the QrganizatiQn. The
foregoing comments notwithstanding, Austria nQted with pleasure that the item was
receiving serious attention in the Commission.

100. Commenting on chapter IX of the Commission's report (A/44/l0), she said that
the system of topic-by-topic discussion of the report in the Sixth Committee had
greatly enhanced the constructive and fruitful nature of the dialogue between the
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two bodies, and should therefore be maintained. Consideration of the report by the
Committee would be facilitated if the report were further streamlined and reduced
to more manageable proportions. While noting the Commission's efforts in that
direction, her delegation believed that the commentaries reproduced in the report
could be further summariled and shortened. It also hoped that the Commission would
in future pay increased attention to the recommendation contained in General
Assembly resolution 43/160, and indicate in its annual report, for each topic,
those specific issues on which expressions of views by Governments would be of
particular interest for the continuation of its work. With regard to the proposal
in paragraph 742 of the report, she hoped that the current session's resolution on
the report would contain a provision inviting the Commission to consider, when
appropriate, asking a Special Rapporteur to attend the session of the General
Assembly during the discussion of the topic for which he was responsible. In her
delegation'S view, such participation would make I valuable contribution towards
intensifying the dialogue between the two bodies, thus ensuring the achievement of
speedy and generally acceptable results in the field of progressive development of
international law and its codification.

AGENDA ITEM 1401 PROGRESSIVE DEVELOPMENT or THE PRINCIPLES AND NORMS OF
INTERNATIONAL LAW RELATING TO THE NEW INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC ORDER (continued)

101. Tbe CHAIRMAN announced that Burundi had ~oined the sponsors of draft
resolution A/C.6/44/L.6.

AGENDA ITEM 1411 PEACEFUL SETTLEMENT or DISPUTES BETWEEN STATES (continued)

102. Tbe CHAIRMAN announced that Cape Verde had joined the sponsors of draft
resolution A/C.6/44/L.7.

The meeting rose at 12.50 p.m.
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